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CONNECTICUT COUNCIL OF CAR CLUBS (4C’s) 
    

Important Upcoming 4C’s Dates: 
 
Everyone’s Membership Renewals Due ….. 01/01/20 
 
August Business Meeting …………CANCELLED 
November Business Meeting ……………… 11/02/20 
2021 State Legislative Session Begins ……. 01/06/21 
February Business Meeting ……………….. 02/01/21 
April Business Meeting …………………….04/05/21 
May Business Meeting ……………………. 05/03/21 
June Business Meeting …………..…..…..... 08/03/20 
2021 State Legislative Session Ends….....… 06/09/21 
 

Legislative Report 
Dave Bajumpaa 

The 2020 State Legislative Session began on February 
5th and ended on May 6th. 

Because of the ongoing Coronavirus Pandemic, the 
Capital Complex closed on March 13 and remained 
closed until a the legislative leadership convened a 
brief session on May 6 with most members absent to 
formally close the regular session. 

Prior to the closure, there had been no legislation 
introduced in the 2020 Legislative Session that 
adversely impacted the antique auto hobby. 

On Thursday July 23rd, the House held a one day 
special session to address insulin pricing, tele-
medicine, mail-in ballots and police accountability.  
At the time I am writing this (July 25) the Senate is 
planning a one day special session on Tuesday July 28 
to address these same issues. The Governor will then 
act on any legislation passed by both the House and 
Senate.   

We are not aware of anything being discussed that 
would impact the antique auto hobby. So that is a 
good thing!   

(Continued on Page 2) 
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The 4C’s conducts a regular business meeting six times a 
year on the first Monday of February, April, May June, 
August, and November.  The meetings are scheduled on these 
dates to coincide with the Connecticut State Legislative 
Session.  The newsletter is published six times a year and is 
mailed approximately a week prior to the regular business 
meeting. 
 

Connecticut General Assembly website address is: 
http://www.cga.ct.gov 

Connecticut Council of Car Clubs Website address: 
http://www.ctccc.net 

SEMA Action Network Website: 
http://www.semasan.com 
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Legislative Report (from Page 1) 

As always, we will remain vigilant, and do our best to 
immediately report to you on any legislation 
impacting the antique auto hobby. 

Regarding titles for our antique motor vehicles, we 
will suspend any contact with DMV until after the 
pandemic passes. 

Everyone stay safe in these unprecedented times. 

4C’s Calendar of Events. 
We maintain a Calendar of Events on our website.  Our 
intent is to list all collector car related shows  in 
Connecticut, as well as major regional and national meets.  
The website is maintained throughout the year. The 4C’s 
does not charge a fee to have your show listed on our 
website.  To have your show listed on the 4C’s website, 
please provide the date/rain date; sponsoring club; who the 
show benefits; location; and  contact person information to: 
  John Bajumpaa (4C's) 
  13 Mullen Road  
  East Windsor, CT 06088 
Or, via E-mail at: jfbajumpaa@aol.com 

4C’s Car Show History 
Dave Bajumpaa 

A while back, Scott Macgregor was moving and gave me a 
box of 4C’s related paper he kept.  Since I had a bit of time 
and I needed to find something to put in this newsletter, I 
looked through the box and found information on the 4C’s 
Car Shows through the years (1980 through 2017).   
 
After the October 3, 1979 Windsor Locks Tornado that 
heavily damaged the Bradley (now New England) Air 
Museum, the 4C’s held a benefit show on June 1, 1980 for 
the museum. Due to construction, the 1981 show was 
cancelled, but a second benefit show was held on July 25, 
1982 in Windsor Locks. 
 
From 1983 through 1986, the 4C’s co-sponsored a car 
show with the Connecticut Secretary of the State’s office at 
the Griswold Airport in Madison to benefit the Cystic 
Fibrosis Foundation on the first Sunday in June. 
 
In 1987 through 2017 on the first Sunday in June, the 4C’s 
returned to the New England Air Museum for annual car 
shows benefiting the Museum. 
 
On pages 4 through 8 of this Newsletter, I have included 
show flyers and info from the various shows.  I hope you 
enjoy some of this history since so many car shows this 
year are being cancelled because of the ongoing Covid-19 
pandemic. 

Thanks for Your Support!! 
The 4C’s thanks the following members who 
contributed additional money with their membership 
in 2020:   Clubs: 

Litchfield Hills Historic Auto Club 
Connecticut Street Rod Association 

Belltown Antique Car Club 
Paradice Classic Crusiers 

Connecticut Model A Ford Restorer’s Club 
Constitution State Classics 

Connecticut Classic Chevy Car Club 
Over the Hill Gang of Eastern Connecticut 

Summer Knights 
Yankee Yesteryear Car Club 

Cam Jammers Car Club 
Housatonic Valley Region AACA 
Connecticut Historical Auto Club 

Valley Collector Car Club 
Connecticut Area Classic T’Bird Club 

Connecticut Triumph Register 
Yankee Chapter Buick Club of America 

Individual Members: 
Richard Vincent   Stanley Sepiol 
Paul Pawlowski    Don Murphy 
Art Parent    Jack White 
Wayne Hoffman   Allen Gridley 
Thomas Krulikowski   Robert D’Amico 
Bill Stanley    Ed Wadowski 
June Mamula    Steve Mierz 
Frank Wemple    Donald Hansen 
Jerry Covino Jr.    Don Bruno 
Dave Sylvain    Michael Smith 
Dave Weise    Dexter Crowley 
David Moyer    Raymond Lichota 

4C’s Board of Directors: 
Chairman: 

John Bajumpaa 
13 Mullen Road 

East Windsor CT 06088
(860) 623-3906 

jfbajumpaa@aol.com 

Vice Chairman: 
Phil Hamilton 

72 Essex Street 
Deep River, CT 

06417
(860) 526-5729 

Recording Secretary:
Jim Juhas 

139 Crescent Circle 
Cheshire, CT 06410

(203) 578-0958 
James.F.Juhas@snet.net 

Treasurer: 
John Jarush 

19 Penfield Place 
Farmington,CT 06032

(860) 284-0090 
patandjohnj@gmail.com

Member-at-Large: 
Scott Macgregor 
4 Grove Street 

Moodus, CT 06469 
(860) 391-2889 

jscotmac@sbcglobal.net 

Member-at-Large: 
Ken Useted 

P.O. Box 267 
Canterbury, CT 06331

(860)546-2105 
usetedracing@aol.com

Membership Secretary:
Bob Balkow 

22 Perron Road 
Plainville, CT 06062

(860) 747-6794 
balko34@sbcglobal.net

Newsletter Editor: 
Dave Bajumpaa 
17 Mullen Rd. 

East Windsor CT 
06088 

(860) 627-8572 
dabajumpaa@aol.com 

Past Chairman: 
Dexter Crowley 
3 Village Circle 

Hamden CT 06514 
(203) 248-1555 

anndexcrowley@ 
sbcglobal.net 
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Connecticut Council of Car Clubs  (4C’s) 
New Member/Membership Renewal/Change of Address Form 

 

Send All Information to: 
Membership Secretary 

c/o Bob Balkow 
22 Perron Road 

Plainville, CT 06062 
 
This membership application is:   ____ New      ____ Renewal      ____ Change of Information 
 

Complete Section 1 or Section 2 and Section 3 
Please Print Clearly 

 

Section 1 
Club Membership  -  $50 

 

(Includes up to two mailings to separate addresses. 
The 4C’s recommends one of the two mailings be to 
your Clubs newsletter editor.) 
 

Club Name _________________________________ 

__________________________________________ 

Number of Club members ______ 

National Affiliation ___________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

Club Web Address ____________________________ 

First 4C’s Mailing to: 

Name ______________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________ 

_____________________________________ 

Phone ______________________________ 

E-Mail Address: ______________________________ 

□ Check here to receive newsletter as a .pdf by E-mail only 
 

4C’s Representative (Second Mailing to): 

Name ______________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________ 

_____________________________________ 

Phone ______________________________________ 

E-Mail Address: 
  _______________________________ 

□ Check here to receive newsletter as a .pdf by E-mail only 

Section 2 
Individual Membership  -  $15 

 

Name ______________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________ 

_____________________________________ 

Phone ______________________________ 

E-Mail Address:  

  _______________________________ 

□ Check here to receive newsletter as a .pdf by E-mail only 

Member of what car club(s)? ____________________ 

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

 
Section 3 

Complete For All Applications: 

 Membership Fee  ($50 or $15):  _______ 

 Additional Donation: _______ 

 Total Enclosed: _______ 

Make check payable to: 
 
 “CONNECTICUT COUNCIL OF CAR CLUBS”   
 
Please mail this entire page to: 

Connecticut Council of Car Clubs Membership 
c/o Bob Balkow 
22 Perron Road 

Plainville, CT 06062 
 

Please Print VERY CLEARLY, Especially E-mail addresses 

Note 
Please mail 
this entire page 
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THE AUGUST 4C’s 
BUSINESS MEETING IS 

CANCELLED 
 

ALSO: 

4C’s Membership Renewals for 2020 for everyone were due in 
January.  Please Renew As Soon As Possible (Form on Page 9). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF THE 4C’S HELPS 
ENSURE YOUR AUTO HOBBY IS PROTECTED 




